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Dear Pastor and Praying Friends,

“All the ends of the world shall remember and turn unto the Lord: and all the kindreds of the
nations shall worship before thee (Psalm 22:27). It is with joy and excitement that I share with
you the tremendous blessings these past couple of months.

We are truly grateful for the faithfulness of our church members and new converts. Bro. George
Baldwin, a faithful member of our church has been very instrumental in inviting and encouraging
deaf and hearing through social media. Deaf visitors feel welcome seeing someone interprets the
messages both Sunday School and Worship Service.

It was a wonderful opportunity to have visited the Bognot family, one of our deaf students’
family. Arsel Bognot, who has been a student of our school for three years trusted Christ as
Savior last month. As a third-grade student, he has progressed academically and improved both
his sign language skills and social relationship. Please pray for Arsel’s parents’ salvation. Biblical
values as a lifestyle are instilled in each boy and girl. Parents who enroll their children for quality
of education offered are very open to our Biblical views.

Lastly, what a tremendous blessing to have celebrated “Foundation Day” at our deaf school, our
fifteen years in teaching the deaf. This special event has brought overflowing joy to each of our
student, but most especially to their grateful parents and guardians.

In addition to these benefits, it is God who gives the increase having seen several of our converts
followed the Lord in believer’s baptism. Praise the Lord!!! God’s grace is ultimately triumphant
as we storm the gates of hell in the name of Christ. We are also aware that it is not dependent on
our work alone. Your prayers and support carry equal weight so please continue to remember our
new converts in your prayers. We believe in our enduring intentions, and that is to see our
converts grow incessantly to the glory of God.

From the bottom of our hearts, thank you to all of you, our supporting Pastors and churches for
your prayers and sacrificial support to our ministry in the Philippines. Please continue to pray for
our two sons, Christopher and Emmanuel. May the Lord bless you.

In His Service,

Chris Woodlénymu“a

Note: Please make check donations payable to BIO and designate Chris Woodley or Deaf School Philippines.

John Allen, a deaf student

Baptism of five converts

Foundation Day Celebration
at CBDA



